March 27,2023

The Ellettsville, Indiana, Town Council met for a regular meeting on Monday, March 27,
2023 at the Ellettsville Town Hall Meeting Room located at 1150 West Guy McCown Drive.
William Ellis called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Kevin Patton led the Pledge of
Allegiance followed with a prayer by Sandra Hash.

Roll Call: Members present were William Ellis, President; Trevor Sager, Vice President;
Scott Oldham, Pamela Samples; and Dan Swafford. Sandra Hash, Clerk Treasurer; Michael
Farmer, Town Manager was also present.

Supervisors participating: Denise Line, Kip Headdy and Kevin Patton were present.
Approval of the Minutes for the Regular Meeting March 13, 2023

William Ellis entertained a motion for approval of the minutes of the regular meeting March
13, 2023. Scott Oldham so moved. Pamela Samples seconded. Roll call vote: William
Ellis — yes; Trevor Sager — yes; Scott Oldham — yes: Dan Swafford — yes; Pamela Samples
- yes. Motion Carries. Sandra Hash, Clerk Treasurer mentioned she received an email from
Town Attorney Darla Brown regarding the technical difficulties by Zoom last meeting that
council member Dan Swafford’s vote should not count. It was decided to re-vote for the
minutes March 27, 2023. Trevor Sager made a motion to approve the minutes from the
March 27, 2023 meeting. Dan Swafford seconded. Roll call vote: William Ellis — yes;
Trevor Sager — yes; Scott Oldham — yes: Dan Swafford — yes; Pamela Samples - yes. Motion
Carries.

Accounts Payable Vouchers and Payroll

William Ellis entertained a motion to pay Accounts Payable Vouchers and Payroll. Trevor
Sager so moved. Dan Swafford seconded. Roll call vote: William Ellis — yes; Trevor Sager
— yes; Scott Oldham — yes: Dan Swafford — yes; Pamela Samples - yes. Motion Carries.

Flood Report

Michael Farmer, Town Manager explained Bluestone has been cutting down the marked
trees. This has to be completed by April 1** date is due to Department of Natural Resources
standard rule of construction due to bat hibernation. He met with the Engineer and they
made some modest modifications to the flood plan. Kip Headdy reported the heavy rain
didn’t cause any flooding of old Town Hall over the weekend and the water was about ankle
deep on Vine Street around 12:30 pm. He was in contact with the Emergency Management
director Jamie Neble for progress on the rain stating most of the heavy rain went South
missing the Town.

Envision Ellettsville
Dan Rarey explained there will be 3 Task Force meetings March 28, 2023.
Council Comments

Michael Farmer, Town Manager mentioned there are new renderings that are worth looking
at on your way out.
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Adjournment /

Wllham Ellis Councﬂ P/re51dent adjourned the meeting at 6:38 p.m.
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